Early Childhood Council of Kern
General Council Meeting -- Minutes
September 4, 2024
Members Present 
Maria Aleman, Kevin Bartl, Myetta Beavers, Mike Bledsoe, Michelle Lynam, Renee Matson (proxy for Gladys Garcia-Jara), Yadira Mendoza, Shirelle Perez, Lily Pimentel-Stratton, Elizabeth Rose, Janet Rubio (Zoom), Tracey Wheat, and Jennifer Wood-Slayton (Zoom).
Members Absent: Alesha Brown, Carolyn Coffey, Yolanda Gonzales, Jessica Krall, Christine Lollar, Deborah Murr, Amanda Tumblin, and Melissa Vittoria.
Staff Present: Stacy Barnett, Amanda Cruz-Ardoin, and Cheryl Nelson.
Guests Present: Alex Gilliam, Amanda Rollin (Zoom), Renata Sanchez and Shannon Vernon.
Call to Order/Introductions: The meeting was called to order by Council Vice Chair Yadira Mendoza at 11:40 a.m. at Larry E. Reider building Room 201. Members were also present at satellite locations at Wonderful College Prep Academy Yoga Room in Lost Hills and Lamont Elementary School District Family Resource and Learning Center.
Council Mission Statement/Public Comments: Kevin read the Council Mission Statement. Yadira read the Public Comments statement. There were no public comments.
Consent Items: The consent items were read. Mike made the motion to approve the consent agenda, with an amendment to correct the Ethics Training item on the Sept. 4 agenda. It was seconded by Michelle. The motion was unanimously approved. There were no public comments.
Council Forms: Amanda presented information on forms, including the Membership Responsibilities (proxy form), the Substitute Reimbursement Request form, the Council and Executive Committee schedules for 2024-2025, the KCSOS Travel Claims Form and Instructions, and a guide for using Robert’s Rules of Order. Myetta asked who to list as her representative for Board of Supervisors, since the District 2 supervisor has resigned. There were no public comments.

Workforce Survey: Amanda is working on the survey, based on feedback from Exec Comm. Stacy stated that the survey will be presented annually as part of the Strategic Plan. Amanda said that Workforce Pathways members will have to complete it as part of the requirements to receive their stipends. She is looking at combining the survey built by Tammy Burns (which was last presented to preschool directors in 2017) and Glen Price Group’s (GPG) survey built last year. Mike stated that there was a lot of pertinent information in the 2017 survey, but it was time consuming for those in agencies and programs to complete. Stacy said that GPG did not ask for salaries. Suggestions from Council members would be great. Cheryl asked how can the Council can use the data. Mike stated that the information can be made available for agencies to use as evidence to improve their programs, or for persons wanting to either open new programs or to use when applying for grants. Michelle suggested the question of how many providers are going to continue in Early Childhood during the next 5 years. She also stated that not all institutions (which does not include Bakersfield College) of higher learning are flexible with practicums for AA degrees. Lily discussed how her summer B41 practicum class at Bakersfield College is made flexible, including persons working in Family Child Care homes being able to complete their hours in other Family Child Care homes.  Kevin asked about the timeline to release the survey. Amanda stated that the release date is planned for early 2025 (which would allow for it to be completed by Workforce Pathways members). Yadira said that staff and the Executive Committee will work to connect with program directors to capture a good picture of the county ECE community. There were no public comments.
Community Connection for Child Care (CCCC) presentation: Shirelle spoke to the Council regarding CCCC. She shared the history of the county’s Resource and Referral (R&R) agency (which is a benefit to children and families across the state with an R&R in every county), and all the various services provided to families and care givers. She also stated that foster families are now referred to as Resource Families. There were no public comments.
Quality Counts California/Workforce Pathways Program presentation: Amanda stated that the GED stipend is new this year. Cheryl commented that the GPG Needs Assessment showed that not all Early Childhood providers have a High School diploma, so this was a reason for adding the GED stipend. Cheryl thanked Stacy, Yadira and Amanda for their work with Workforce Pathways. There were no public comments.

ECCK 2024-2029 Strategic Plan: In the plan, one of the milestones talks about developing talking points about the Council, on which Alesha is working with Amanda. Yadira stated that dates are being set on when to meet the milestone on which there is focus this year. There were no public comments.

Communications Plan: A few weeks ago, Yadira requested resources to share with the local ECE community, working on creating a central hub for families, agencies, and the community share and receive information. Yadira showed a prototype; a one-stop shop for the ECE world for the entire community. Discussion on the plan was heard. Cheryl inquired on involvement with the KCSOS Communications Department. Yadira stated she reviews items with Director Rob Meszaros, and all items will be reviewed before any documents go live. There were no public comments.
UPK Mixed Delivery Planning Grant: Stacy discussed the ongoing work with the grant, which each county is required to create. She stated that the group is providing an Inclusion workshop on Sept. 10, which will be a combination of Zoom and in-person. Stacy said the planning group is planning an event in the Spring to help programs prepare for the complete rollout of Transitional Kindergarten in the 2025-2026 school year.  There were no public comments.

Council Membership: Amanda shared the recruitment flyer that was built by Yadira and Amanda. The QR code sends prospective members to the correct application for either KCSOS or the Board of Supervisors. There were no public comments.
Ethics Training: Mike stated that the Ethics Training will be provided on-line, and proof of completion will need to be presented to Amanda by Dec. 30. The training is required every two years to be completed by Council members. There were no public comments.

Director Mentor Luncheon Revival: Stacy stated that she will work with Lily, this area’s Director Mentor leader, to bring back the Director Mentor Luncheon (which can help fulfill one of the items listed in the Strategic Plan). Stacy said that there are many opportunities for classroom staff to receive professional development, but program directors have the same need. She is looking at a series of three workshops surrounding the theme of “Leading Through Influence,” with the first one tentatively planned for October. There were no public comments.
Public Policy Report: Kevin spoke about legislative bills including SB-163, AB-1930, and SB-1112. There was discussion on parts of SB-163, noting that there are some changes regarding two year olds in preschool programs that will sunset June 30, 2027. Mike stated that this will give programs two years of complete TK implementation before either continuing these items, or modifying them to address the needs of Early Childhood programs and school districts. There were no public comments.
Council Committee Reports: There were no reports.
Member Reports: * Jennifer stated that there will be an Open House at Lamont’s Family Resource and Learning Center (which is also a name change to address the Learning component offered at the center) tomorrow from 2 to 7 p.m. There were no public comments.
Adjournment: Mike moved to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Lily. The meeting was adjourned at 1:24 p.m.
Next meeting: Oct. 2, 2024, 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. KCSOS City Centre, 6th Floor East Conference Room, 1300 – 17th St., Bakersfield, CA 93301 (satellite locations at the Kern River Valley Family Resource Center in Lake Isabella, Cerro Coso Community College Child Development Center in Ridgecrest, Wonderful College Prep Academy Yoga Studio in Lost Hills, and Lamont Elementary School District Family Resource and Learning Center).
Respectfully Submitted,
Mike Bledsoe, Secretary
